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February 15, 2024 

 

Via Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety E-Filing 

 

Shannon O’Rourke, Deputy Director 

Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 

California Natural Resources Agency 

715 P Street, 20th Floor 

Sacramento, CA  95814 

 

Re: Pacific Gas & Electric Company’s (PG&E) Report on Updated EPSS reliability impact study 

per ACI 22-32 

 

Dear Deputy Director O’Rourke: 

 

Pursuant to Revised Table 7-3-1 in PG&E’s 2023-2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP), PG&E 

submits the following documents in regards to objective GM-07 – Updates on Enhanced 

Powerline Safety Settings (EPSS) Reliability Study, which is to provide annually an updated 

EPSS reliability study per ACI PG&E 22-32. 

 

• An Excel report of the Annual EPSS Reliability Study for 2023  

• A supporting narrative of the Annual EPPS Reliability Study 

 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  

 

Very truly yours, 

 

_______/S/_________  

 

Jay Leyno 

 

Director, Wildfire Mitigation PMO 

 


